Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Szymanowski, Katherine <Katherine.Szymanowski@arcadis.com>
Sent: Thursday, January 25, 2018 2:11 PM

To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Cc: MaclLeod, Carryl G; Brandenburg, J.P.

Subject: RO137 Encroachment and Field Update

Mark,

We have great news for groundwater monitoring at this site. Gettler Ryan was finally able to get the permit for MW-8.
As you know that was a challenge with the lack of associated boring log and the City of Oakland’s requirement. We have
the sampling event scheduled for April 2, 2018 and will submit a report to ACEH by June 2, 2018.

We are also working on getting the storm drain sampling scheduled between rain events. Since we haven’t seen the
large storm events we had last year we should be okay with seasonal variations. Once we have the storm drain event
scheduled we will notify ACEH.

Please let use know if you have any questions.

Kathy

| Principal Geologist, Project Manager |
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